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To: Public Service Commission of Utah 
 
From: Office of Consumer Services 
 Michele Beck, Director 
 Cheryl Murray, Utility Analyst 
 
Date: July 20, 2018 
 
Subject: Reply Comments of the Office of Consumer Services regarding the Division of Public 

Utilities Review of Dominion Energy’s Energy Efficiency Report for Year Ending 
December 31, 2017.  Docket No. 18-057-02 

 
 
On March 15, 2018, Dominion Energy Utah (Dominion or Company) filed its Energy Efficiency 
Report for the year ending December 31, 2017 (2017 EE Report).  A corrected 2017 EE Report 
was filed on March 27, 2017.  On May 31, 2018, the Division of Public Utilities (Division) filed a 
memorandum providing its review of the 2017 EE Report.  On June 11, 2018, the Public Service 
Commission (Commission) issued a notice of filing and comment period allowing any interested 
party to submit comments on the Division’s memorandum on or before Friday, July 6, 2018 and 
reply comments by July 20, 2018.  Although no party submitted comments on the Division’s 
report, the Office of Consumer Services (Office) avails itself of this opportunity to submit brief 
reply comments. 
 
The following statement is found in the conclusion and recommendations section of the Division’s 
review memorandum: 
 
 “The Division notes as shown on page 3, in Column I, Line 13 of Table 1, the TRC for all 
Energy Efficiency programs is 1.02.  The Division requests that the Company discuss these results 
and trends that are forecasted for the ThermWise programs at a future 2018 Advisory Group 
meeting.” 
 
The Office supports the Division’s recommendation that results and trends of Dominion’s energy 
efficiency programs be discussed at a 2018 Advisory Group meeting.  The Office requests that the 
discussion focus on both the overall results as well as the cost benefit results by individual 
program. 
 
 

 


